SANDHILL RIVER WATERSHED DISTRICT
February 16, 1957

Board of Directors of the Sand Hill Drainage and Conservancy District met at the Polk County
engineer’s office “Court House”. All members present.

Meeting was called to order by Mr. Sheridan, chairman. Minutes of previous meeting read and
approved. Omar Rood and Lloyd Ofstedal were present. Rood called Mr. Carlson of Ottertail Power Co.
asking him to meet with the board in regard to their bill for moving power lines. Mr. Carlson said he
would contact the home office at Fergus Falls to see if they would make any cut; In the meantime, Omar
Rood was asked to contact Judge Lundgren about the Great Northern Railway Company to see we were
to hold back or if it was better to pay them as presented. The board all agreed that they “the bills”

seemed unreasonable.

N. J. Mjelde, Secretary



